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Message from the Head of School, 

 

  

 It’s hard to believe that it is already October. September has 
sped by and the children have done so much already. 
As always, the children display fantastic attitudes to learning 
when I visit their classrooms and are clearly making lots of 
good progress in their work. 
This month we are focusing on good manners and will be re-
warding people who always demonstrate these. It really 
cheers up my day when pupils stop and say good morning, 
hold a door open or ask how my day has been. I know all staff 
feel the same way and are trying to model these behaviours 
throughout our school. 
 
Whilst we are talking about positive behaviours please be re-
minded that you can check how many Beehive reward points 
your child has been given on Beehive. This is updated as chil-
dren receive them so do keep checking. 
Hoping you have a great October! 
 
Kind Regards,   
Mrs Shilling   
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GOVONOR’S WORD 

GOVERNOR UPDATE 

As we are now beginning the second month of the Autumn Term it is super to 
see that all the children are glad to be back at school and have settled well 
into their learning. We had our first Local Governing Body (LGB) meeting and 
this was Face-to-face - we are having two in this way and two online. As usu-
al we had a variety of items discussed and challenged the staff on several is-
sues and scrutinised several documents. We always act as a ‘critical friend’ 
but of course with the outstanding results obtained at all levels from Early 
Years to Year Six we are very pleased to be able to praise our wonderful staff 
and pupils. 

I have listed the Governing Body below as there are one or two changes from 
this time last year also we have another enthusiastic community governor 
who is going through the DBS etc. process, at the moment. One significant 
change is that Tom Matheson and I will be Co-Chairs of the Governors. I have 
so enjoyed and been proud to be your Chair of Governors for the last six years 
but my home circumstances have now become more demanding. Tom has been 
a very supportive Vice-Chair and I am certain he will be excellent in this new 
role.  

DIANE MILLER 
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